
 

 City of Aurora 

Fall Clean Up 2024 
     For the Convenience of City of Aurora Residents Only 

   The Waste Site will be open on select days beginning  
 (East Gate Only) 

Saturday, October 5th, 2024 
Thru 

 Sunday, October 13th, 2024 

(Weather Permitting) 
                  Hours: Wednesday, Thursday, Friday………………….............1:00 pm to 7:00 pm 

                                Two (2) Saturdays………9:00 am - 12 Noon & 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm 
                                Two (2) Sundays.………………………………...1:00 pm to 4:00 pm 

 

Compost Pile: Leaves and grass only (No Plastic bags, Garden waste, Hedge 

trimmings or any other foreign material will be allowed)  
 

Brush Pile: Untreated, unpainted lumber, tree limbs only. (No plywood, cardboard, 

plastics, grass, leaves or any other foreign material will be allowed).  

Roll-off Container: Only materials that cannot be placed in the brush pile or compost 

pile. Items such as: construction waste materials, plywood, cardboard, old furniture, 
plastics, household trash. (No leaves, grass, tree limbs or untreated – unpainted lumber)  

Roll-off Fee: There is a fee for items or materials that must be placed in the roll-off 

container. Although, during fall clean-up week items placed in the roll-off container will be 
charged at half price, excluding construction materials or materials from commercial 
customers which will be charged at the regular rate. 

No Hazardous Wastes will be accepted: Hazardous wastes such as used motor 

oil, outdated household chemicals, paint or any pesticide chemicals will not be allowed or 
accepted. (Hazardous waste is accepted by appointment only by calling Clean Community 
Systems in Grand Island at 1-308-385-5095) 

Metal: All metal, scrape iron, batteries and appliances will be accepted for recycling. 

Appliances that contain Freon (such as refrigerators, freezers and air conditioners) must 
have the refrigerant removed before it will be accepted.     

 Recyclable Waste: The City of Aurora encourages you to recycle all waste that is 

recyclable. Please use the recycling center located at 6th and F Street for recyclable items 
such as cardboard, magazines, newspapers and plastics. To request a Recycling 
Container please contact Aurora City Hall at 402-694-6992. 
 

Fall Clean Up Week 2024 – Questions: Please call the City Hall 402-694-6992               
    

    Fall Hours Begin Wednesday October 16th, 2024: 

                                                          Wednesdays……1:00 pm to 5:00 pm 
            Saturdays ….…9:00 am to 12:00 (Noon) 

       1:00 pm to 4:00 pm 
       

Until Further Notice 

 

 


